MINUTES

BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

FEBRUARY 20, 2014

The meeting of the Board of Directors of Regency Island Dunes was called to order by President Richard Janes, at 2:15PM in Building II.

Roll call was taken by Secretary Charlyn Filewicz with the following Directors present:

Richard Janes, President;  Robert Simpson, Vice President;  Charlyn Filewicz, Secretary;  Rob Rank, Treasurer, Ann Dalena, Jinx Johnson, Robert Kearney, and Deborah Pearson.  Director Bob Brown was absent.  There was a quorum.

Also present were Property Manager Pat Pacitti, and Office Manager Michele Brown.

A motion was made by Director Johnson to approve the Minutes of the January 21 meetings.  It was seconded by Treasurer Rank.  The Minutes were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT

At year end 2013 Regency’s net operating cash was $71,000.

Our reserve assets totaled $859,000.  During the year $550,000 was spent on major projects, primarily the waterproofing and painting of the three buildings, and $314,000 was added to reserves from a combination of past operating surpluses and the annual budget contribution.

Regency ended the year with an operating surplus of $53,000.  The Board approved carrying over $35,000 of the surplus to 2014, as reflected in the current year’s budget.

DECORATING COMMITTEE

Director Pearson reported that she and Manager Pacitti were to meet with the designer to consult on new decorating projects.  A additional representative was needed for Building II.  Director Johnson agreed to be that representative.

LANDSCAPING

Director Dalena welcomed Helen Storey to the Landscape Committee.  New plants are becoming acclimated to this environment and should be growing soon.  The dune damage from last turtle nesting season will be repaired.

New plantings will be coordinated with the upcoming turtle nesting season.  

PET COMMITTEE

Manager Pacitti stated that their will be a meeting of the Pet Committee on March 10.  This will be a mandatory meeting for all pet owners.

Manager Pacitti also reported that the birds on the beach are only resting after a long flight from Canada.  They are not ill.

The faux painting inspection is complete.  The repairs were more extensive that originally expected.

Shutter parts are now ordered as a result of the favorable vote of the proxies.

Metro Fire will be replacing pipes that are leaking in the stairwells.

Comcast Cable is trying to decide the best approach for rewiring these buildings.

J&B Paint will water test the elevator lobby windows.  Some of them are leaking.

March 17, drain line cleaning will begin if scheduling is complete at that time.  This will be done by Jupiter Plumbing.

Waste Pro has provided new dumpsters, so the floors in the trash rooms will be cleaned.

Vice President Simpson has been sorting, indexing, and digitalizing the blue prints.  Manager Pacitti thanked him for this job.

President Janes thanked Director Johnson for joining the Decorating Committee and Helen Storey for joining the Landscape Committee.

The next meeting of the Board of Directors will be March 27.

Secretary Filewicz made a motion to adjourn this meeting.  It was seconded by Director Johnson.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:40PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlyn Kelly Filewicz, Secretary

Board of Directors, 

Regency Island Dunes

